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Township of Chatsworth Committee of Adjustment  

Minutes 

Wednesday December 7, 2016 

9:00 A.M. 

                                                                                                                                            

Members Present: 

Chair   Mayor Bob Pringle 

Member Brian Gamble   

Member Shawn Greig 

Member Scott Mackey 

Member Elizabeth Thompson 

 

Staff Present: 

Township Planner  Ron Davidson 

Secretary-Treasurer Nicole Martin 

 

1. Call to Order 

 Chair Pringle called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m. 

 

2. Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest and the General Nature Thereof.   

 

None. 

 

3. Committee of Adjustment 

 

It was: 

 Moved by Brian Gamble      

 Seconded Scott Mackey  

 

Be it resolved that the minutes of the September 7, 2016 Committee of Adjustment 

Meeting be approved.  Carried 

 

4. Public Meeting 

 

Applications for Consent B09/2016 - Schaus 

   

Public in Attendance 

Ben Rier 

 

Township Planner Ron Davidson gave an overview of the application and explained that the 

purpose of the severance application was to sever a small, non-farm residential lot containing 

an existing detached dwelling that has become surplus to the needs of the bona fide farmer 

owning the property.  As part of the presentation, Mr. Davidson explained the policies 

pertaining to “surplus farmhouse severances” contained in the County of Grey Official Plan 

and the Provincial Policy Statement.  He also advised that as a condition of Consent, an 
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amendment to the Zoning By-law would be required to: (1) reduce the ‘minimum lot area’ and 

‘minimum lot frontage’ requirements of the ‘A1’ zone as they pertain to the severed parcel; 

and, (2) place a “no dwelling” zoning clause on the retained parcel. 

 

Mr. Ben Rier, the agent for the applicant, advised that he was in agreement with the Planner’s 

recommendation. 

 

There was a brief discussion amongst the Committee members regarding the fairness of 

applying a “no dwelling” clause on the retained parcels, from the perspective of possible 

future owners of the farm parcel. 

 

At that time it was: 

 

 Moved by Scott Mackey 

 Seconded by Shawn Greig  

 

Be it resolved that Consent Application B9/2016-Schaus be granted subject to the 

conditions on the decision sheet. Carried 

 

5. Closure of Committee of Adjustment Meeting 

 

It was:  

 Moved by Shawn Greig     

 Seconded by Brian Gamble  

 

That the Council of the Township of Chatsworth do now leave Committee of 

Adjustment. Carried 

 

 

 

 

_________________________   ____________________________________ 

Bob Pringle, Chair     Nicole Martin, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 



Township of Chatsworth
316837 Highway 6, RR I, Chatsworth, Ontario, NùH 1G0

Te lephone 51 I -7 94-3232

December 14,2016

Township of Chatsworth
R.R. 1

CHATSWORTH, Ontario
NOH 1GO

Dear Mayor Pringle and Members of Council

Fax 519-794-4499

Re: Application for Zoning By-law Amendment
Part Lot 7, Concession 13, Geographic Township of Sullivan,
Township of Chatsworth
Owner: Wally Schaus

The following has been drafted to provide Council with planning comments concerning
the above-noted application for rezoning.

On December 7,2016, the Committee of Adjustment granted conditional approval of an
application to sever a 0.64 hectare lot from the above-noted 39.59 hectare property. The
intent of the application was to sever a small lot containing an existing dwelling that was
surplus to the residential needs of a bona fide farmer.

The proposal was considered to conform with the County of Grey Official Plan and to be
consistent with the Provincial Policy Statement.

As a condition of consent, the Land Division Committee required a Zoning By-law
Amendment in order to:

1 . Reduce the 'minimum lot area' and 'minimum lot frontage' requirements of the '41'
zone, as they apply to the severed parcel, from 20 hectares and 180 metres to 0.64
hectares and 36 metres respectively; and,

2. Restrict a residential dwelling on the retained parcel.

Given that the severance application was deemed to conform with the County Official
Plan and the Provincial Policy Statement, the proposed rezoning should also be deemed
to comply with these land use documents. As such, Council should adopt the proposed
By-law.



This opinion is provided without the benefit of having reeeived comments from any other
agency or any adjacent land owners. Should new information arise regarding this
proposal, Council is advised to take such information into account when considering this
application.

this information will be of assistance.

Ron Davidson, BES, RPP, MCIP
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